
 

www.facebook.com/HolywellSchoolTawstock    30th November, 2018 

+ 
 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 

 

 
 

http://www.holywell.devon.sch.uk 

www.primaryschoolsbarnstaple.co.uk 

adminh@gatewayfed.org.uk  

A message from Mrs. Denham 

Use of Pupil Images 
All parents have signed the consent form for Use of Pupil Images by Holywell C of E Primary School. Now that 
we are part of Ventrus Multi Academy Trust we would like to expand that permission to enable the Trust to 
use images for publicity and marketing purposes. If you have any concerns regarding this please contact the 
office. 
Help required. 
We are trying hard to make your child’s experience when going to the toilets as pleasant as possible.  This 
week the class teachers have spoken with their classes about flushing the toilets, washing their hands after 
going to the toilet and behaving in the toilets.  We are asking if you could help us by reinforcing this message.  
(Many children are not flushing the toilet). 
St Michael’s School Meals. 
If you require your child to have a school meal can you please complete the menu form when you receive it, 
and return to school immediately.   Your child will always be given the meal that you have ordered unless we 
let you know that the meal for that day has changed due to unforeseen circumstances. 
KS 2 (Foxes & Squirrels), Christmas Performances 
The KS 2 Christmas performances are being held on: 
Wednesday 12th December, - Dress Rehearsal 1:30pm. 
Thursday 13th December, - Performance starts 2pm 
Friday 14th December, - Performances start 6:30pm.  The children will need to be back in school by 6 pm. 
 
This year we are going to allocate the tickets in a slightly different way.  We are sending home today, 2 tickets 
for the Thursday performance and 2 tickets for the Friday evening performance to each family in Foxes and 
Squirrels, you can then return any tickets you do not require and request further tickets, if available, for these 
performances. The Wednesday performance will be performed to Reception, KS 1 children, and St Michael’s 
Nursery.  Any parents who wish to attend this performance can contact the office and request tickets. We 
would ask that if you wish to bring pre-school aged children to see they performance that you bring them to 
the Wednesday afternoon showing. 
KS1 Nativity and whole school Christingle service at Tawstock Parish Church starting at 2 pm. 
This year the Reception & KS 1 children (Robins & Hedgehogs will be performing their Nativity ‘Jesus’ 
Christmas Party’ at the church on Wednesday 19th December.  The children are already rehearsing for this 
and you should have been notified this week regarding the costume they will require.  Any questions about 
the costumes please see Mrs. Coulam or Mrs. Bellew. 
Robin’s Class 
Please can the year 1 children in Robin’s class stay in the playground with the year 1’s from Hedgehogs until 
the bell is rung at 8.50 am.  Then can they line up with the other year 1’s in hedgehogs before proceeding into 
class. 
Thank you. 
Christmas tree. 
We were wondering if anyone or anyone knows of someone, who would like to ‘give’ a rooted Christmas tree 
(about 5 foot!) for the planter on the playground. 
PTA Christmas Hampers 
The PTA would be most grateful for any donations of goodies that they could put in this year’s Christmas raffle 
hampers.  Every penny raised goes to our wonderful school and children.  
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School News 

 

 
Flu vaccinations – Reception to Year 5. 

We have been allocated a date for this year’s flu vaccination to take place in school on Tuesday 4th December.  A 
letter regarding you giving your consent was sent home this week and is included below within this newsletter.  If 
you are have any problems completing this consent form online you are able to complete a paper form in the 
office BUT THIS MUST be completed by 9:30 am on Monday. 

CHRISTMAS PRESENT SWAP SHOP 
We are planning on holding our annual CHRISTMAS PRESENT SWAP SHOP in school on the morning of Monday 
17th December.  This is where the children are able to choose Christmas presents to bring home to you that will 
have cost nothing, which in today’s present financial climate we hope will be a help!  
This is how it works - we would be very grateful, if you are able to send in any small donations of presents suitable 
for a mums, dads, and brothers and sisters, such as small bubble bath, talc, soap, pens, pencils, chocolates, 
sweets, gloves, socks etc. from December 1st. This ‘Swap Shop’ will hopefully be a way for you to be able to 
‘recycle’ some of the small presents you do not need, that you have at home! Any donations of wrapping paper 
and tags/labels will also be useful.  
On the day of the Swap Shop, children are able to choose and wrap at least a couple of presents from those 
brought in, to bring home for Christmas Day. There will be no charge on the Swap Shop day so you do not have 
to send in money! The children are just bringing home recycled presents! We hope you like this idea – the 
children are very excited about it! 
 
Christmas Jumper Day:  
Next Friday 7th December, Fridays 14th December and the last day of term Thursday 20th December, the children 
can wear their Christmas jumpers for a one off donation of £1.00. All money raised go straight to the Save the 
Children Jumper Day appeal.  Thank you. 
 
Driving Through the Villages of Tawstock & Eastacombe:   
Please can I remind everyone driving to school through the villages of Tawstock & Eastacombe to reduce your 
speed accordingly.  We have several families who live in these villages who walk their children to and from school.  
All routes to the school have narrow lanes and we have heard of a few near misses involving families from are 
school.  We all leave and arrive at different time, so please respect other road users and keep your speed down; I 
am sure you will all agree that their safety is paramount. 
 

Child’s absence 

Please can we remind you that if your child is ill and will not be attending school you must phone the school each 
day by 9.30 am to inform us.  Also, if you have two children in school, can you please notify the office in person or 
by phone or email.  Thank you. 
 
Admission September, 2019 
Children born between: 1st September, 2014 and 31st August, 2015. 
 
If you have family or know of friends who have children due to start school in September 2019, please  
promote Holywell and inform them to call Holywell. (01271) 34908 and Mrs. Denham will be delighted to show 
them around and discuss their child starting school. 
 
Even if you have already given details to school, you must apply for a place through the Admissions Team at 
Devon County Council.  This is the only way to apply; other forms or lists held by schools will not count. 
   
How to apply for Primary School place in Devon: 
You can apply online at: 
www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline : from 15th November 2018 to 15th January 2019. Or 
If you cannot access the school admissions website you can get more details by calling our Education Helpline on 
0345 155 1019 or email: admissions@devon.gov.uk 
 

http://www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline
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Cool Milk 
Our school milk scheme is administered by Cool Milk.  To register your child for school milk, please 
visit https://www.coolmilk.com/register " 
If you have already registered your under 5s using our bulk registration process, parents are still able to register 
using the form/website. This provides them with the opportunity to make payment for milk when their child 
turns 5, in line with School Food Plan legislation. 
 More promotional material is available on our website - https://www.coolmilk.com/promote/ 
 If you need any help with any aspect of your school milk scheme, please don't hesitate to contact us - we're here 
to help! 
 
Preschool vacancies and free taster sessions 
We still have places available in Pre-school on all days.  Pre-school is a valued part of our school community and 
is an important link to the success of the school which we are very keen to keep as a thriving asset to the school.  
If you know of anyone who is looking for a place please ask them to contact Mrs. Denham or Elaine Palmer at 
adminh@gatewayfed.org.uk  or (01271) 345908 who will be very happy to show them around. 
 
School Meals 
Please can you remember to return your child’s school meal selection form, even if your child has a free school 
meal or a Meal for Free.  This is the form St Michaels use to order the quantity of food required, so is very 
important if we wish to keep the cost per meal at a minimum. 
 
Cheques 
If you have paid any money to the school this week by cheque made payable to Devon County Council, please can 
you call in and see Elaine, as we now need cheques to be made payable to Ventrus Ltd.  Cheques will only be 
accepted for a short period as new procedures will be in place shortly. 
 
Free School Meals 
If you are eligible to claim for free school meals we advise you to do so. Not only does your child benefit from 
receiving a meal, the school has additional funding for your child. This is in addition to the Universal Free School 
Meal Scheme. Even if your child is in Reception, Year 1 & 2 we ask you please to still apply. 
 
Guitar Lessons 
Alex Rogozinski has a space for either a group of 2 or 3 children or an individual lesson.  If your child is interested 
please call into the office to collect the relevant letter.  As there are few spaces available they will be allocated on 
a first come first served basis. 

News from the PTA 

 
Op Shop 
If you have or require any good quality, secondhand school uniform please contact Emma Barstow on 07976 
269525 

Clubs 
Please see the information above. 

Monday Netball Mrs 
Hammond 

Yrs., 3, 4, 5 & 6 No Cross Country  

Tuesday Pottery Mrs Coulam YR, R, 1 & 2  

Wednesdays Handball and Bench 
ball 

Mr. Day   

Thursday Football Mr Dymond Yrs., 3, 4, 5, & 6. Football club is cancelled until further 
notice. 

Thursday Staff Meetings    

Friday Cross Country Mrs 
Hammond 

Yrs., 3, 4, 5, & 6  

 
 
 
 

https://www.coolmilk.com/register
https://www.coolmilk.com/promote/
mailto:adminh@gatewayfed.org.uk


Diary Dates – forthcoming events 
Term Dates 
Last day of the Autumn term, – Thursday 20th December, 2018. 
Non Pupil Day – Monday 7th January, 2019. 
Start of the Spring term, - Tuesday 8th January, 2019. 
Spring half term starts, - Monday 18th February to Friday 22nd February, 2019. 
End of the Spring term, Friday 5th April, 2019. 
Easter holiday starts, - Monday 8th April to Monday 22nd April, 2019. 
Start of the Summer term – Tuesday 23rd April, 2019 
May Bank holiday, - Monday 6th May, 2019. 
Summer half term starts; - Monday 27th May to Friday 31st May, 2019. 
Non Pupil Day – Monday 3rd June, 2019. 
Last day of the Summer term, – Wednesday 24th July, 2019. 
 
Diary Dates 
Tuesday 4th December - Flu vaccinations – Reception to Year 5.  
Christmas Performances KS2 (Yrs. 3, 4, 5 & 6 only) 
Wednesday 12th December, - Dress Rehearsal 1.30 pm. 
Thursday 13th December, - Performance starts 2 pm 
Friday 14th December, - Performances starts 6.30 pm.  The children will need to be back in school at 6 pm. 
Wednesday 19th December, - Whole school Christmas lunch - 11.50 am. 
Wednesday 19th December, - KS1 Nativity and whole school Christingle service at Tawstock Parish Church 
starting at 2 pm. 

 
21st November, 2018 

 
Dear parents & carers, 
  
Nasal Flu vaccination - Electronic consent 
 
Please submit by next Tuesday 27th November, 2018. 
Date of the vaccination at Holywell will be the morning of Tuesday 4th December, 2018 
  
From September 2018 the Immunisation Team will be offering the Flu vaccination to all Primary Children from 
Reception to year 5.  Delivery of the vaccine will run October - December 2018 across Devon, Plymouth and 
Torbay and this year the Immunisation Team are adopting electronic consent. 
  
In order to provide electronic consent for your child's Flu vaccination, please can we request that you access the 
consent portal via the following link: 
https://schoolimms.virgincare.co.uk/?h=9c493485877e7c5f2309085109d6cb3e529d6b417a219b3b57188d46063
fc6b3 
and follow the online instructions. 
  
We would like to request that consent is provided electronically before Tuesday 27th November 2018.  This is to 
ensure our nurses have sufficient time to clinically assess the information. This link is secure and unique to your 
child's school.  Full details and information to assist you in completing the electronic consent is detailed on the 
consent portal including full FAQ's, patient information and contact details should you wish to speak to one of the 
school Immunisation Nurses regarding the nasal vaccination. 
  
Many thanks for your cooperation' 
  
Elaine Palmer 
Administrator 
adminh@gatewayfed.org.uk 
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Community News 
 

Caretaker of Hall 

Daily clean of hall as & when required during term times & cleaning as & when required after booking of hall – 
this would include evenings & weekends.  The hours on average will be 10 hours per month. 
A fair rate to be discussed with applicant direct 
Enquiries to julie@rollestonfarm.co.uk or in person 01271 858622 

 
Tawstock Parish W.I. 

Christmas Fayre & Coffee Morning 
With a chance to buy Christmas goodies from a selection of stalls 

At 
Tawstock Village Hall on 
Saturday December 1st 

10.00 – 12.00 
Entry is £1.50 which includes coffee and mince pie 

Bacon baps available - £1.50 
 

St Michael’s Nursery 
St Michael’s Nursery operates a breakfast club open from 8am, and after school club 3.15 - 6.pm.   We still have a 
limited number of spaces available so please phone us 01271 327074.  office@stmichaels-nursery.org 
 

 Tawstock Tiddlers and Toddlers (has been cancelled until September) 
Bumps, babies and all preschoolers welcome 

Snacks provided Guest speakers and Messy play. 
Monday from 9.30 – 11.00 at Tawstock Village Hall 

For more details contact Sue on 07890 046033. 
 

Circuits 
Every Tuesday 

 9 – 9.45 am, in the village hall. 
£4 pay as you go 

All fitness levels welcome! 
Children welcome to come along and play whilst mum/dad get fit. 

Contact Estelle Liepa for more info or just turn up. 
07973 533668  

 
Links you may be interested in? 

 
West Buckland School Activity Day 
 
https://www.westbuckland.com/open-day-september-2018 
 
Early Help for Mental Health 
 
http://eh4mh.co.uk 
 
Early Help 
 
http://devon.cc/earlyhelp 
 
Courses for Parents and Children 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/d/united-kingdom--bideford/family-and-education--classes/ 
 
These events are only open to parent/carers this time around. 
  
 https://20novemberdpcv.eventbrite.co.uk  - Buckfast Abbey Conference Centre 
https://27novemberdpcv.eventbrite.co.uk  - Cullompton Community Centre 
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The Plough Torrington 
https://www.facebook.com/StAnnesArtsCommunityCentre/ 
 
Devon Library Services (including Barnstaple) 
https://www.devonlibraries.org.uk/web/arena/events 
 
Royal Albert Memorial Museum - (Exeter) 
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKECC/bulletins/20a0199 
 
Barnstaple Library 
http://devonlibraries.org.uk 
 
On-line Safety 
Online safety is an ever expanding area and you can find further valuable information on the CEOP website  
‘Think you know’ has produced some useful conversation starters and advice to help you talk to your child about 
staying safe online https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk  and the NSPCC website 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventingabuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety  
 
Some good sources of information and advice for parents: 
  
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/parents-and-carers 
The Professionals Online Safety Helpline is available Monday to Friday 10am – 4pm 
Call 0344 381 4772 or email enquires@saferinternet.org.uk 
  
https://parentinfo.org/ 
Parent Info is a free web service providing information to parents and carers. 
  
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/ShareAware 
Advice from NSPCC on social networks, apps and games. 
  
https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers 
A non-profit organisation working with others to help make the internet a great and safe place for children. 
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